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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE-OF-THE-WHOLE OF THE CITY OF
GROSSE POINTE WOODS HELD ON MONDAY, JANUARY 22, 2024, IN THE COUNCIL
CHAMBERS/COURTROOM OF THE ROBERT E. NOVITKE MUNICIPAL CENTER, 20025
MACK PLAZA DR., GROSSE POINTE WOODS, MICHIGAN.

Mayor Bryant called the meeting to order at 7:16 p.m.

PRESENT: Mayor Bryant
Council Members: Brown, Gafa, Granger, Koester, McConaghy, Vaughn

ABSENT: None

Also Present: City Administrator Schulte
Assistant City Administrator Como
City Attorney Walling
Treasurer/Comptroller Murphy
City Clerk Antolin
Deputy Treasurer/Comptroller Schmidt
Director of Public Services Kowalski
City Engineer Wilberding

Motion by McConaghy, seconded by Granger, that all items on tonight's agenda be received,
placed on file, and taken in order of appearance.

Motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: Brown, Bryant, Gafa, Granger, Koester, McConaghy, Vaughn
No: None
Absent: None

The first item discussed was regarding Lake Front Park — Main Pool Liner Replacement.
Director of Public Services Kowalski, in his memo dated January 12, 2024, stated that the current
main pool liner is 16 years old and is pulling away from the walls causing significant water loss.
The purchase of the polyvinyl chloride liner was budgeted for FY 2024-2025. Due to a shortage
in polyvinyl chloride and a six-month lead time, the liner needs to be purchase immediately in
order to have it installed after Labor Day. This will require a budget amendment.

Administration answered questions from the Committee-of-the-Whole regarding the budget
amendment, timing of the project and pool lighting.










COMMITTEE-OF-THE-WHOLE
01-22-24 - 06

need to be created. The agreement will determine the amount the communities will be
allocated to The HELM and how it will be reported to the participating cities.

3. Is it the intent of The HELM to provide an annual internal audit for the millage funding?
Yes, an audit will be conducted on tax revenues and how the funds are utilized.

4. Will any of the millage funding be allocated towards services provided by PAATS as The
HELM uses them for various events and services?

Yes, PAATS is funded primarily through federal funding and their outlook is that they will

be short of money this year due to increase costs in insurance, maintenance, and salaries.
PAATS has requested to be included relative to the millage.

Ms. Cole-Klimisch answered questions from the Committee-of-the-Whole regarding Meals on
Wheels, financial impacts, additional services including components such as Satellite Services,
Social Workers, and welfare checks.

There was a consensus of the Committee-of-the-Whole that the next step is for the city managers
to meet in efforts to create an intergovernmental Agreement.

Under New Business/Public Comment, no one wished to be heard.

Motion by Granger, seconded by Koester, that the meeting of the Committee-of-the-Whole be
adjourned at 7:13 p.m. PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul P. Antolin Arthur W. Bryant
City Clerk Mayor
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